

Town of Arlington, Massachusetts 730 Massachusetts Ave., Arlington, MA 02476 Phone: 781-316-3000

webmaster@town.arlington.ma.us

SFWG Minutes 05/15/2008

School Facilities Working Group May 15, 2008

Members Present

Ron Spangler, School Committee, Chair Nate Levenson, Superintendent Brian Sullivan, Town Manager Stephen Gilligan, Treasurer Michael Ruderman, Town Meeting, Thompson Michael Healy, Town Meeting, Stratton

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 PM

1. Report to Town Meeting

Mr. Spangler presented a second draft of the SFWG report to Town Meeting, and made some administrative changes.

Mr. Ruderman moved to accept the report, and Mr. Levenson seconded.

Mr. Healy asked why Gibbs was not included in the recommendation for disposition of assets. Mr. Sullivan said the leases were longer term, and there is some Town use of Gibbs.

Mr. Gilligan requested that title of Section 1.1 be changed to "Recommendations Made in 2007." Mr. Sullivan corrected the title of Nancy Galkowski to Deputy Town Manager. Both changes were made administratively.

Mr. Ruderman's motion was VOTED 6-0.

2. MSBA Enrollment Questionnaire

Mr. Levenson presented the draft MSBA Enrollment Questionnaire. The working group discussed possible changes.

Mr. Sullivan will get data from the town census on the number of children aged 0—5.

Mr. Gilligan will contact a local realtor for data on housing turnover.

Mr. Ruderman will check on the walking distance from the Thompson district to a possible new MBTA Green Line terminus in West Medford.

All data are to be provided to the Superintendent by Friday, May 23.

3. Adjourn

On a motion by Mr. Gilligan, seconded by Mr. Healy, it was VOTED 6-0 to adjourn at 7:30 PM.

Submitted by: Ron Spangler, Chair May 8, 2009

approved by SFWG on May 7, 2009